Town of Olla Minutes


Proceedings of the Olla Town Council meeting held on Tuesday, July 11, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. at the Olla Town Hall – 1907 Louisiana Street.  Mayor Elliott called the regular monthly meeting to order, opened with prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.


Wendy Allbritton called roll.  Present: Mayor Elliott, Madge Bailey, Al Cassels, Anthony Fenoli, Mark Richardson and Joe Rachal.  Various members of the public were present.


Rachal made a motion, second by Richardson, to approve the agenda as amended, adding three more items after item #8, (1) Approve the hiring of a part-time police officer; (2) Accept the resignation of Town Clerk, Wendy Allbritton; and (3) Appointing Sonya Kennon as New Town Clerk.  Motion carried. 

There being no presentations or comments from the public, Mayor Elliott proceeded to the next item.


Bailey made a motion, second by Fenoli, to approve the June 13, 2017 regular meeting minutes.  Motion Carried.

Rachal made a motion, second by Fenoli, to approve the June 2017 bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Bailey, to approve the June 2017 financial statement as presented.  Motion carried.


Rachal made a motion, second by Cassels, to resend resolution 2017-06 that was adopted at the June 13, 2017 pertaining to the 2017 Millage Tax due to having the incorrect resolution number.  Motion carried.


Cassels made a motion, second by Rachal, to adopt resolution 2017-08, a resolution adopting the 2017 Millage Tax for the year 2017.  Motion carried.

· Fire Department – Chief Thompson delivered the written fire report for June.  All fire department equipment is in operational condition.  There has been one new member join the department in June.  The Department responded to 7 alarms.   The department and department members attended a business meeting, two training meetings and a 3 hour LSU class.    
· Police Report – Due to Chief Stott being absent, Mayor Elliott delivered the written police report for June:  102 citations issued, $16,961.25 was collected in fines and court costs, the department responded to 36 incidents, 5 arrests, 0 accidents and 6 dog complaints.   
· Public Works Department -   Superintendent Joseph Jeter reported the Kubota tractor is in the shop for repairs, the clarifier at the oxidation pond stopped working and he has been in contact with Andy Dressel to fix this issue.  Jeter stated that he would have to rent a cherry picker in order to do the repair and that Dressel said that the time line for repair would be 1 week.  Jeter reported that a road bore is needed to move a water line service on LA 127 and doesn’t have the adequate equipment to do the job.  Jeter gave the council a brochure on a new Kubota zero turn lawn mower, which is a mid-grade with a 60” deck.
   
Fenoli made a motion, second by Rachal, to accept the reports as presented.  Motion carried.
 Cassels made a motion to hire another part-time police officer, but the motion did not carry.    
Rachal made a motion, second by Fenoli, to not hire another part-time officer.  Motion carried.

Rachal made a motion, second by Fenoli, to approve the resignation from Town Clerk, Wendy Allbritton, last day being July 25, 2017.  Motion carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Cassels, to appoint Sonya Kennon as Town Clerk.  Motion carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Richardson, to approve the physical address change for Behavioral Development Services, LLC – Current physical address being 3006 Front Street, moving to 3034 Roberts Street.  Motion carried.
Cassels made a motion, second by Rachal, to approve the lock out/tag out program for the health and safety manual.  Motion carried.

Fenoli made a motion, second by Cassels, to enter into executive session at 7:20 p.m.  Motion carried.

There being no action taken by the council during executive session, Bailey made a motion, second by Rachal, to enter back into regular session at 8:01 p.m.  Motion carried.

Mayor Elliott announced that Ms. Jean Blazier’s employer, Project Ayuda, has informed her that her timeline with the company has expired.  Her last day of employment will be Friday, July 28th.  Ms. Jean has been with the program since August 2008 and she will be missed.  Mayor Elliott reported that she met with the operations manager from a local business about expansion of their facilities over the next 2 years and they are in the process of trying to acquire additional properties; this will mean additional jobs on down-the-line.  Elliott announced that the Town Square Market and Kid’s Club has been a huge success with over 300 visitors at the market each week and wanted to thank Ruby Moody, Karlene Taylor and Madge Bailey for all of their hard work making the market a success.  Elliott advised that because of the success of the Town Square Market, CLEDA (Central La. Economic Development Alliance) has chosen Olla as the site for the regional local foods/healthy communities workshop known as Foodaplooza.  It will be held, Wednesday, July 19th from 9:30 to 2:30.  Mayor Elliott reported that Superintendent Jeter will be attending the annual LRWA conference in Lake Charles July 17th-21st in order to get his required training hours.  Mayor Elliott wished Wendy the best in her newest endeavor and welcomed Sonya into her new position and announced that Rhonda Wise will be replacing Sonya’s position as Asst. Town Clerk.  Mayor Elliott reported that plans are being made for Downtown Homecoming on Saturday, October 7th and any help would be welcomed on helping to pull things together.        
Cassels made a motion, second by Richardson, to adjourn at 8:07 p.m.  Motion carried.









_______________________









Rhonda Elliott, Mayor

________________________

Wendy Allbritton, Town Clerk 

